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(continued on page 3) 

On the Easter Journey  

+Remain in me as I remain in you.  Some may ask, “What does that even mean?”  St. 
John answers this is today’s second reading.  Children, he says, let us love not in word 
or speech but in deed and truth.  In other words, don’t just spout pious niceties, do the 
work of the Gospel.  Feed the hungry, clothe the naked, visit those in prison.  Love 
one another.  For those who keep his commandments remain in him and he in them, 
and the way we know that he remains in us is from the Spirit he gave us.   
     Uniting ourselves to Jesus brings us into the divine life of the Holy Trinity.  In order 
to abide with Christ, we need to take on his mind and his heart, and act accordingly.  
This we are empowered to do through the gift of the Holy Spirit.  The Spirit works in 
us, giving us gifts and helping us to bear fruit for the sake of the Kingdom.  This 
sounds easy on the surface.  Yet we probably can think of ways just in the last couple 
of days that we did not act with the mind or heart of Jesus.   
     If we profess faith in Jesus Christ, He expects us to offer our whole lives to Him.  
That includes every action of every day, no matter how we may feel.  By this is my 
Father glorified, Jesus says, that you bear much fruit and become my disciples.   
     We can drop the “it looks easy” part here.  The most important question we can 
ask at this point is, “Why?” If the world can offer distractions, pleasures, and a rea-
sonably fulfilling life, why remain with Jesus? 
     Because no other vine that the world can offer is as life-giving as that of Jesus.  A 
life apart from Him will wither, and be thrown out like a branch at the time of        
judgment.  Without Christ, we can do nothing.  Every breath we take is simply and 
only because God has willed it so.  God desires our good, and has made us to live with 
Him forever in heaven.  Nothing the world offers can even compete.  Why sacrifice 
the permanent on the altar of the immediate?  Yes, the ask can be considerable, but it 
is far surpassed by what our Lord offers us in return.   
     The world cannot offer infinite love.  Only God does that.  The world cannot pro-
vide consolation.  Only the Holy Spirit does that.  God is greater than our hearts and 
knows everything, and we receive from Him what we need, and what we ask Jesus is 
the source of life.  Remain with Him, and keep his commandments. 
 

+This weekend we had the second Saturday of first Holy Communion celebrations.  As 
the first week, we enjoyed some very meaningful liturgies with these special little 
ones receiving the Lord in Communion for the first time.  Remember them in your 
special prayers, encouraging them and their families to come weekly and be united 
with the family of faith here at St. Andrew! 
 

+The year is winding down for our Religious Formation department as we get to this 
point on the calendar.  I want to thank all of them – Maureen Schreffler, director; 
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Weekend 
Masses:   Saturday  5:00 pm 
   Sunday    8:00 am, 12:00 pm, 5:00 pm 
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On The Journey (continued from page 1) 

 

Fifth Sunday of Easter 
 

Today, in the Gospel from St. John the Evangelist, Jesus professes,  
 

I am the vine, you are the branches 
 
In this beautiful imagery, Jesus represents the vine that produces the gift of life and      
salvation for His beloved disciples, the branches. In his First Letter, St. John urges us to 
follow Christ’s directives and live in Him by loving one another. In the Acts of the Apostles, 
St. Paul shows us that faithful disciples are not afraid to witness in the name of the Lord. 
Jesus invites us into a personal relationship with Him through the Eucharist. If we open 
our hearts to this invitation, our joy cannot be contained. In turn, we will spread this joy 
by proclaiming Jesus to those we encounter, planting seeds to bear “good fruit” for the Kingdom. Please remember to share your 
love of the Lord with those you meet.  

Barbara Pacella; Lidia Larges; Brenda Heughens; Margaret Kozak, Youth minister; and Linda Martens, admin support – for their 
hard work in putting on our programs “virtually” this year.  It certainly wasn’t an easy task, but I was impressed with their efforts 
and “programming.”  As you may know, Maureen will be retiring at the end of this June; she will be succeeded by Barbara Pacella, 
one of our elementary section heads.  Barb’s spot will be filled by - and we heartily welcome! - Elizabeth (Beth) Sobczak.  I am     
confident that our wonderful programs will continue as we all move forward – and hopefully, “live and in-person!”  We offer our 
gratitude and best wishes to Maureen for all she has done for our parish family over the years she has been with us!! 
 

+I offer my personal thanks and gratitude for your support of our 2021 CSA!  We are already at $93,395 in pledges/donations 
against our target of $347,814.  The “official” kick-off is actually the middle of May, but it is wonderful for this response so far.  God 
bless you for your sacrifices! 
 

+This past week the Archdiocese held meetings regarding “Parish Incorporation.”  This was a topic looked at some years back, but 
was put on the “back-burner” for various reasons at that time.  Now we are moving forward with this plan, which puts canon 
(Church) law and civil law more in sync with one another.  What it means is that each parish church community will be                     
incorporated separately (as a non-profit), as opposed to all parishes being part of one big “corporation sole,” headed by the      
Archbishop.   
     The Archdiocese has been handling most of the work, and it sounds like this will not add a significant amount of work for         
individual parishes.  The pastor will become the “president” and there will be a small board set up.  But know that the Archbishop 
will be on the board of each parish, so ultimately, we are still accountable to him.  (This incorporation process is not related to the 
Family of Parish efforts.)  More on this to come.   
 

+Coming up this week on May 4 & 5, the clergy involved with our parish family of St. Andrew, St. Mary of the Hills and St. Irenaeus 
will be gathering with other “clergy cohorts” to learn more about the move to Families of Parishes.  It is local, to be held at St. John 
Vianney Parish in Shelby Twp.   
     Also concerning the family of parish movement, we are being asked to plan on some type of “sessions” to get to know our 
brothers and sisters from the other two parishes better.  Some parishes have tried zoom meetings and presentations; for sure we 
will have a mass, gathering us all together – as best as possible, given COVID restrictions – to celebrate our family.  The “union” 
officially takes place for we “Wave 1” parishes July 1st, so we will be busy this summer pulling things together.  As I said before, 
“more to come” for all of us! 
 

+We are quickly moving through the year, at least in my opinion!  Let us continue to work toward bringing about an end to the 
pandemic, wearing our masks, social distancing, washing hands, getting our vaccinations, using hand sanitizers - and praying - and 
all the other things prescribed to help us keep safe and healthy!  I thank you for your support and prayers for me personally , but in 
a special way for our parish community.  Let us continue to look for ways to build up the Body of Christ!  I look forward to seeing 
you in church! 
        -Msgr. Mike (with thoughts from  

        FAITH Catholic Publishing) 



 

Worship 4 

 Have you borrowed a Pyx? 
If you have borrowed a Pyx and are no longer 
in need of it, please make sure to return it to 
the Church so that others who need them 

may borrow them. 

Low Gluten Hosts 

St. Andrew Parish has low gluten hosts available for 
those with gluten intolerance or celiac disease. These 
are still available despite the pandemic, so please, if 
you have need of these hosts, let  a mass coordinator 
know before mass begins and we will be happy to make 
arrangements for you to receive a low gluten host. 

Calling Men, Women, Teens or Families 

Do you enjoy being helpful?  Do you want to meet 

new people?  We are in need of Ushers for Mass. In 

particular there is great need for the 10:00AM and 

12:00PM Sunday Mass and 5:00PM Saturday and 

Sunday Mass. On the “job” training is provided for 

this ministry. If you are interested in serving, please 

contact the parish office. 

May is the Month of Mary! 

As the Mother of God, the Virgin Mary has a unique position among the saints, indeed, 
among all creatures. She is exalted, yet still one of us.  

Redeemed by reason of the merits of her Son and united to Him by a close and         
indissoluble tie, she is endowed with the high office and dignity of being the Mother of 
the Son of God, by which account she is also the beloved daughter of the Father and 
the temple of the Holy Spirit. Because of this gift of sublime grace she far surpasses all 
creatures, both in heaven and on earth. At the same time, however, because she     
belongs to the offspring of Adam she is one with all those who are to be saved. 
(Lumen Gentium, no. 53) 

Mary embraces God's will and freely chooses to cooperate with God's grace, thereby 
fulfilling a crucial role in God's plan of salvation. Throughout the centuries, the Church 
has turned to the Blessed Virgin in order to come closer to Christ. Many forms of piety 
toward the Mother of God developed that help bring us closer to her Son. In these 
devotions to Mary, "while the Mother is honored, the Son, through whom all things 
have their being and in whom it has pleased the Father that all fullness should dwell, is rightly known, loved and        
glorified and . . . all His commands are observed." The Church honors her as the Mother of God, looks to her as a model 
of perfect discipleship, and asks for her prayers to God on our behalf. 

Catholic Current Copyright © 2021, United States Conference of Catholic Bishops, Washington, DC. All rights reserved.  

The Hail Holy Queen (The Salve Regina) 

Hail, holy Queen, mother of mercy, 

our life, our sweetness, and our hope. 

To you we cry, poor banished children of Eve; 

to you we send up our sighs, 

mourning and weeping in this valley of tears. 

Turn, then, most gracious advocate, 

your eyes of mercy toward us; 

and after this, our exile, 

show unto us the blessed fruit of your womb,  

Jesus. 

O clement, O loving, O sweet Virgin Mary. 



 

5 Mass of Hope 

May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace        

in believing so that by the power of the Holy Spirit  

you may abound in hope. Romans 15:13 

 
There are many challenges we experience  

in our life journey … 

This past year has been one like no other 

There has been loss of loved ones, loss of jobs, 

unexpected medical diagnosis, loss of independence,  

difficult family relationships,  

caregiver responsibilities, 

the list can seem endless. 

 

Our very being longs for and searches for  

HOPE.   

To all of you, wherever you find yourself  

on this journey of life,  

you are invited to join us during this Easter season for a 

 

Mass of Hope 
 

Tuesday, May 11, 2021 

St. Andrew Catholic Church 

7:00 in the evening 

 

Masks are required. Social distancing will be followed. 

Sponsored by the St. Andrew Bereavement Ministry 



 

Faith Formation 6 

VBS-in-a-Box 2021                                                              
“Treasured: Discovering                                                                      

You’re Precious to God.“ 

 

 

 

 

Due to the extension of restrictions placed on      

indoor gatherings, we will be unable to offer           

Vacation Bible School in person this year. So we 

will once again have a VBS-In-a-Box  

home version, for  suggested ages of 

PreK - 5th grade.  

Please go to our parish website at                                                             

standrewchurch.org for VBS               

registration information. Thank you 

for your patience and understanding. 

All our families are in our prayers  for 

a safe and healthy summer. 

Faith Formation Family Mass 

Let’s celebrate the end of a                                                

challenging year! 

Tuesday, May 18 at 7pm                                                 

outdoors on the Bell Tower lawn 

Bring your own chairs or blankets.                                  

Students  may also turn in the review pages from 

their virtual lessons at this time. 

See you there!  

                        

Last Virtual Class 

The last of this year’s virtual Faith Formation elemen-

tary, middle school  and early childhood  classes  

were posted this past week.  We hope your children 

enjoyed the content, even though we weren’t able to 

gather in person with friends. 

Thanks to all the families who persevered in the face of 

overwhelming overload. These are times we need God 

more, not less. Also, thanks to catechists who helped 

lighten our load: Christine Naski, Rosie Caldwell and 

Jennifer Smiley.  

Please see the notice on this page for our outdoor Faith 

Formation Family Mass. It will be wonderful to see 

families and children again, so I hope you can join us. 

Students’ review pages can be turned in at that time, or 

can be dropped off in the Religious Ed office. Please 

make sure names are on their work. Use the silver 

mailbox to the right of the RE door if we are out.  

In our Gospel this weekend we hear about how Jesus is 

the vine and we are the branches. The same  gospel 

was used for our First Communion Masses. It’s mes-

sage is clear: Stay connected to Jesus. May everyone 

stay connected to Jesus 

throughout the summer 

months. 

Blessings,                                                          

Maureen Schreffler                                                                                                                                                                             

Director of Faith Formation 

These students are displaying their “Fruits of the Holy 

Spirit” trees, from their lesson on Pentecost coming up 

soon. Great Job! More Holy spirit crafts to come!  
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A little about the recipients…  
All items and money collected in this weekend’s Baby Shower are being donated to : 

Gianna House—named for St. Gianna Molla, who gave her life due to complications in childbirth 
to have her daughter,  Gianna House assists young mothers who are experiencing crisis           
pregnancy by giving them a nurturing and supportive environment.  Gianna House provides an all 
encompassing        approach to the care for the mothers and their babies.   

Imago Dei Crisis Pregnancy Center in Detroit.—started in Detroit’s lower Eastside at  St. Augustine and St Monica Parish,    
Imago Dei  is a "pro-life" advocacy program that helps women in crisis with spiritual and physical needs as an alternative to        
abortion. The program offers counseling, prenatal information and free pregnancy tests. Mothers earn "Baby Bucks" from the 
attending parenting classes to purchase new and gently used baby items in the "baby boutique," which our donations will go to  
support.   

Care and Share Weekend  - May 1 & 2  

Upcoming Red Cross Blood Donation Dates 

To put on your calendar  

Sunday June 13 and  

 Sunday August  8  

In the Activity Center  

Contact Carl Gildner for further information:  

cggildner@gmail.com  

An Invitation:  
This interactive three-part virtual session will 
be an opportunity to deep dive into the topic 
of Race, Racism, and Faith through the lens of 
Ignatian spirituality.  Note: This is optional - an 
opportunity to learn, pray and understand.  

“Every human being has the right to live with dignity and to develop integrally; this fundamental right cannot be denied by 

any [one]. People have this right even if they are unproductive, or were born with or developed limitations. This does not de-

tract from their great dignity as human persons, a dignity based not on circumstances but on the intrinsic worth of their being. 

Unless this basic principle is upheld, there will be no future either for fraternity or for the survival of humanity.” 

~ Pope Francis  from the recent encyclical—Fratelli Tutti—On Fraternity and Social Friendship  

https://ignatiansolidarity.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=8e141d38e4bb12b990251e274&id=64399c642a&e=6692095186
https://ignatiansolidarity.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=8e141d38e4bb12b990251e274&id=64399c642a&e=6692095186
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May 3 
SS Philip and James 
1 Corinthians 15:1-8 

John 14:6-14 
 

May 4 
Acts 14:19-28 

John 14:27-31a 
 

May 5 
Acts 15:1-6 
John 15:1-8 

 
May 6 

National Day of Prayer 
Acts 15:7-21 
John 15:9-11 

 
May 7 

Acts 15:22-31 
John 15:12-17 

 
May 8 

Acts 16:1-10 
John 15:18-21 

 
May 9 

Sixth Sunday of Easter 
Acts 10:25-26, 34-35, 44-48 

Psalm 98 
1 John 4:7-10 
John 15:9-17 

Readings for the  
Week of May 3 

TEMPORARY OFFICE HOURS 
 

We are answering phones  
as well as office visits  
by appointment only. 

 
Monday, Tuesday,  
Thursday & Friday 
 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

 
Wednesday 

11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
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REGULAR MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Limited 250 
 

Weekdays 
Monday - Friday 

9:00 am 
Public & Livestream 

 
Weekend 
Saturday 
5:00 pm 

Public & Livestream 
 

Sunday 
8:00 am, 10:00 am, 12:00 noon, 

5:00 pm 
 
 

Remember, space is limited 
to 250 

Carol Kowalczyk, 66 
 

Died on 
April 6, 2021 

 
Buried on 

April 27, 2021 

Ronald Vallancourt, 88 
 

Died on 
April 23, 2021 

 
Buried on 

April 28, 2021 

Mary Coyle, 90 
 

Died on 
April 24, 2021 

 
Buried on 

April 30, 2021 



 

Prayer Requests Mass Intentions for the Week of May 2 
 
SUNDAY  May 2, 2021 
  8:00 am  Joy Ellen Spezia   William Spezia 
  Alex Satawa   William Spezia 
  Caterina Basile   Family 
     

10:00 am  Ben Migan   Family 
  John Tyll   Family 
  Dave Felicelli   Carl & Marilyn Wagner 
   

12:00 pm  For the People of St Andrew 
 

  5:00 pm  For All Those Buried at Guardian Angel Cemetery During the Last 
  Month 
 
MONDAY  May 3, 2021 
  9:00 am  Fr. Tim Mazur   Msgr Mike 
  Nancy & Joseph Grewe  Family 
  Cicy Bennett   Maureen 
  
TUESDAY  May 4, 2021 
  9:00 am  Vito Saracino   Family 
  Gaspare & Nina Zappo  Family 
  Edward & Elizabeth Goliber Family 
 
WEDNESDAY  May 5, 2021 
  9:00 am  All Souls in Purgatory  Chacko & Shimol 
  Nancy & Joseph Grewe  Family 
  Gerald Wirnette   Maureen 
    
THURSDAY  May 6, 2021 
  9:00 am  Gary Muster   Maureen 
  James Kaufeld   Louise Kaufeld 
  Jimmy Kaufeld   Louise Kaufeld 
 
FRIDAY  May 7, 2021 
  9:00 am  John Dettloff   Family 
  Mary Murphy   Karen Ahearn 
  Janice Renee Pinelli  Pinelli Family 
 
SATURDAY  May 8, 2021 
  5:00 pm   For All Mothers, Living and Deceased 
  
SUNDAY  May 9, 2021 
  8:00 am  For All Mothers, Living and Deceased 
     

10:00 am  For All Mothers, Living and Deceased 
   

12:00 pm  For All Mothers, Living and Deceased 
 

  5:00 pm  For All Mothers, Living and Deceased 
 
 
  

All men & women in the military  
& family members 

Rebecca Cairns 
Luke Turner 

Franz Estereicher 
Walter Hays 

Spencer Handly Family 
Mary Jo Dinha 
Elaine Watson 

Julie Kibler 
Debbie Wagner 

Michael Kennedy 
Maxine Soncrant 
Anders McCarthy 

Chuck Hartner 
Bob Hornung 

Diane McGarry 
Sue Ellen Boesch 

Jack Waters 
Luanne Nows 

Mary Vonne Marie 
Judy Cooper 

Shaelyn Coleber 
Dolores Esposito 

Msgr. Mike 
Noreen Finn 

Sean Reaume 
Mary Boden 
Diane Franey 
Tim Caughlin 
Linda Miller 

Helen Hawley 
Caterina Basile 

Ryan Mele 
Michael Zyrek 
Neil Racette 
Dave Felicelli 
Shelby Dauch 

Jim Wals 
Beth Gryniewicz 

Alaina Smith 
Debbie Psotka 

David McKenzie 
Olivia Colston 
Chris Caughlin 

Theisen Whitman 
Doreen Douglin 
Kenneth Beattie 

Karen Elpers 
Thomas Dulapa 
Bomek Family 
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